**Sent:** Monday, October 14, 2024 3:20 PM

Subject: NCSLA Request for 2025 Panel Proposals and Speakers



Dear NCSLA member,

We want to hear from you in preparation for next year's annual conference in **Maui, Hawaii!** Our 2025 Program Planning Committee will convene at the end of the month to prepare a fresh, interesting, and educational business agenda. It is important we know member preferences on what you want, and don't want (!), so we can incorporate a variety of topics and perspectives for a thoroughly engaging presentation.

We know you have an opinion and we want to hear it! If you would like to share, please click here to download the panel proposal form. Submit all completed forms to 2025 Planning Committee Tri-Chairs Anna Hirai (ahirai@honolulu.gov), Anne Junia (anne@powelljunia.com), Caroline O'Connell (caroline@ocnllaw.com), and Pam Frantz at pfrantz@ncsla.org. Submissions received by Tuesday, October 22<sup>nd</sup> will be thrown into the mix for consideration and discussion by our esteemed Committee members. The more input we have, the better the final business agenda will be.

Also, NCSLA is actively seeking moderators, presenters, and panelists to participate in future regional and annual conferences. The goal is to establish a pool of volunteers who wish to share their experience, knowledge, and expertise with colleagues from across the country.

At this time, participation in the speaker pool is limited to members and associate members and inclusion in the pool does not guarantee selection for any specific conference. Conference participants may be selected from the pool or from outside sources. NCSLA hopes you will consider helping to make future conferences educational and valuable by completing the **speaker form** and submitting your contact information and topics of interest to Pam Frantz at <u>pfrantz@ncsla.org</u>, Jenna Ayala at <u>jayala@ncsla.org</u>, and Marisha Gonzalez at <u>mgonzalez@ncsla.org</u> by October 22<sup>nd</sup>.

Your contributions are sincerely appreciated and we look forward to hearing from you.

Warm regards,

Ernest Legier, Jr.
NCSLA President, 2024-25

Sent on behalf of President Legier by Pamela Frantz, NCSLA Executive Director